
 

Friday 8 January 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Further to my letters of 31 December, 4 January and 5 January, I write as promised to provide you with 

more information and detail about the Rapid Asymptomatic Testing programme that we are carrying out 

in College, about the actual tests being used and the testing process we have now established, and to 

explain the changes to isolation regulations and requirements as a result.  I am also writing again in light of 

the country’s move into the National Lockdown to afford you the opportunity to confirm your consent for 

your child to participate in the testing programme or not, or, indeed, to withdraw any consent you have 

already given, if you so wish. 

Preparing for Testing 

I am happy to confirm with you that everything required of us to begin the testing programme with students 

and staff is now in place.  Staff have worked tirelessly since the Secretary of State for Education announced 

the ‘rollout of coronavirus testing for secondary schools and colleges’ on the afternoon of 17 December, 

and I want to thank them publicly here for their unrelenting commitment to the children, their families and 

the community we serve.  We have set up our testing site rigorously according to NHS specifications; we 

have established our routine and close contact testing workforce, with each member of staff fully 

completing all NHS training; and — after a run-through to quality assure the effectiveness and security of 

our processes — we have started the routine weekly testing of staff.  I am happy to report that we are 

confident that we are now able to begin testing students.   

However, since we obtained consent from all staff and most parents and carers for their children to 

participate in the testing programme, we have, of course, moved into the National Lockdown, so plans for 

testing in schools have obviously changed.   

Firstly, HM Government have confirmed ‘that the testing programme can continue in secondary schools’.  

In an email to all schools and colleges this week the Department for Education (DfE) also confirmed that 

the ‘testing programme should be continued to enable weekly testing for staff and daily close contact 

testing for those staff and pupils attending secondary schools and colleges’, i.e. currently vulnerable 

children and children of critical workers.  The asymptomatic testing programme ‘allows schools and 

colleges to test pupils on return’, which — as confirmed to Parliament this week — the Secretary of State 

‘wants’ to by ‘22 February,’ while noting that this return is dependent on ‘scientific and health advice'.   

In a further email to all schools and colleges today, the DfE also clarified that ‘Secondary schools should 

now offer initial testing of vulnerable children and children of critical workers who are on school and college 

sites (two tests, three to five days apart)’. 

https://www.okehamptoncollege.devon.sch.uk/uploads/6/1/4/4/61443371/coronavirus_update_31122020_v2.pdf
https://www.okehamptoncollege.devon.sch.uk/uploads/6/1/4/4/61443371/coronavirus_update_04012021.pdf
https://www.okehamptoncollege.devon.sch.uk/uploads/6/1/4/4/61443371/coronavirus_update_05012021.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/national-lockdown-stay-at-home
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/staggered-rollout-of-coronavirus-testing-for-secondary-schools-and-colleges
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/national-lockdown-stay-at-home
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/950510/School_national_restrictions_guidance.pdf
https://hansard.parliament.uk/commons/2021-01-06/debates/D2A64DD9-6A6B-4EAB-8001-C3BACDE25B02/Covid-19EducationalSettings
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The Testing Schedule 

As such, if your child is currently attending school as part of our provision for vulnerable children and 

children of critical workers, and if you have provided your consent, s/he will be tested twice next week, 3-

5 days apart, as part of the asymptomatic testing programme.  If your child is completing remote education 

at home, and again if you have provided consent, s/he will be tested twice the first week on return to 

school, which, to reiterate, is currently planned to be 22 February.   

After that, and again if you have provided consent, students will be tested if they are identified as a close 

contact of a person who has tested positive for COVID-19. 

Key Information about the Tests 

1 The test is a self-administered test. 

• The swabbing and processing of tests will be conducted at the dedicated testing site we 

have set up in school, with supervision and guidance from trained staff.   

• The test is a nose and throat swab, as described in this leaflet, that produces results in 

around 30 minutes.  You may also wish to watch this video with your child in advance of 

their test.  (We will also share this video with students in school.) 

2 Schools will be using a Innova SARS-CoV-2 Antigen Rapid Qualitative Test, which is a Lateral Flow 

Viral Antigen detection device (LFD) tests.  

• We know that these tests are not 100% accurate, and studies suggest that the test is more 

accurate when asymptomatic people have higher viral loads.  In addition, we also know that 

the sensitivity of the test reduces when not used properly.  

• In mitigation we have ensured that all members of the Testing the workforce we have 

established have been trained using the materials provided by NHS Test and Trace, have 

been through a run-through, and have been through the process several times already 

supporting staff testing.  As such, staff will be able to advise and guide students.  

• It is important to note that tests do not eliminate risk, and that LFD testing is a risk reduction 

intervention only — that aims to identify asymptomatic cases — and it is recognised that a 

negative test result does not remove the risk of transmission.  There may be some ‘false 

negative’ results, as emphasised by the DfE, where ‘in some cases, someone who has tested 

negative may still have the undetected disease and be infectious’.  To this end, it remains 

essential for everyone — whether they have been tested or not — to continue to use the 

measures that we have in place to reduce viral spread, including hand hygiene and wearing 

face coverings.   

• In addition, it is important to note that there will be two initial asymptomatic tests taken 

between 3-5 days apart, and any required contact testing will take place daily — which 

should reduce the probability of any presence of the disease being undetected. 

 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/946612/How_to_do_your_test_COVID_19_instruction_leaflet_for_schools.pdf
https://youtu.be/zCqo7MhQT6U
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/evidence-on-the-accuracy-of-lateral-flow-device-testing/evidence-summary-for-lateral-flow-devices-lfd-in-relation-to-care-homes
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-asymptomatic-testing-in-schools-and-colleges/coronavirus-covid-19-asymptomatic-testing-in-schools-and-colleges
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Actions after test results 

1 If the LFD test provides a negative result, no further action is required, and the person 

(student or staff member) can continue to attend school as normal.   

2 If the LFD test provides a positive result: 

• The person must isolate immediately and have the result confirmed via a lab-based 

polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test.   

o If a PCR test returns negative, the person can stop isolating and return to school.  

o If the PCR test returns positive, the person must isolate along with all other members 

of their household. 

• Close contacts of the person will be identified and: 

o If consent has been given, will be tested daily for 7-days, and will continue to attend 

school if their test is negative. 

o If consent has not been given, will be required to isolate for 10 days (members of the 

household will not be required to isolate).       

Further Considerations 

I must reiterate and stress that this testing programme is to detect asymptomatic cases.  Any person with 

symptoms of COVID-19 should follow exactly the same procedures that were in place in the autumn term, 

i.e. in short, they should not attend school, must isolate at home and arrange a test. 

It is also worth remembering that the purpose of this rapid testing and self-isolation of positive cases is to 

avoid individuals carrying the infection unknowingly and potentially spreading it in the College setting or 

the wider community.  In summarising the benefits of LFD testing, the DHSC state that ‘LFDs deliver a rapid 

assessment of whether someone is likely to be infectious or not and provides the ability to limit infection 

spread earlier than with PCR testing.’  And as explained in the COVID-19 Winter Plan, HM Government’s 

rationale for the roll out of LFDs is to provide ‘the rapid testing of certain occupational groups [and] 

community testing as an alternative to self-isolation following exposure to the virus’.  This post on the UK 

Parliament website discusses how well validated have these tests been. 

I think it is also worth acknowledging that while some studies suggest that asymptomatic people are less 

likely to transmit the virus than symptomatic people, they can still nonetheless spread it.  Indeed, a 

synthesis of some early research in Nature back in November suggested that while asymptomatic people 

were less likely to transmit the virus than symptomatic people, they may still present a significant public-

health risk because they are more likely to be out in the community than isolated at home. 

  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/evidence-on-the-accuracy-of-lateral-flow-device-testing/evidence-summary-for-lateral-flow-devices-lfd-in-relation-to-care-homes
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-winter-plan/covid-19-winter-plan
https://post.parliament.uk/mass-testing-for-covid-19-using-lateral-flow-tests/
https://www.nature.com/articles/d41586-020-03141-3
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Confirming your consent 

I attach to the email accompanying this letter for your information further terms consent provided by the 

DfE.  When confirming or giving your consent, you are giving consent to these terms as well.  I also attach 

again for your information the DMAT privacy notice we have already shared with you, along with the DfE 

privacy notice subsequently produced and distributed to schools.  Both notices outline how the personal 

data we will need to process is to be used in the event of both positive and negative tests, and the rights 

that individuals have.   

Once you have read this letter and the detail contained, may I ask that:  

• If you have already provided your consent in the survey distributed over the Christmas break, 

and do not wish to change anything, please complete this short ‘confirmation’ survey to 

confirm such and provide us with any further information if you wish. 

• If you have already provided your consent in the survey distributed over the Christmas break, 

and wish to change such, please complete this ‘update’ survey, and we will of course honour 

your latest decision. 

• If you have not yet completed the consent form, please complete this ‘update’ survey. 

• Please note that we will use the main mobile phone number and email address that we hold 

on SIMs on registration for tests, but we are asking you to confirm these details in the surveys 

you complete as these will be the contact details used by NHS Test & Trace to inform you of 

results. 

*** 

Thank you, once again for finding the time to read this letter and for your ongoing support.  Please do not 

hesitate to contact us should you require any further information, but we will, of course, keep in touch.   

As ever, keep safe, and keep looking after yourself and each other. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Derrick Brett (Principal). 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=kG0HO7J4vUqeBcIPJiicRjnwSebDr4NDqtvBush-3nFURjIzSkxMWjhGUkRPTEkwSTM0SkhEVEFFQi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=kG0HO7J4vUqeBcIPJiicRjnwSebDr4NDqtvBush-3nFUNVdENEtHODYzV1lMQlpaQVoxRVlZMzIzTi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=kG0HO7J4vUqeBcIPJiicRjnwSebDr4NDqtvBush-3nFUNVdENEtHODYzV1lMQlpaQVoxRVlZMzIzTi4u


 

Community Opportunity Respect Equity 

  



 

Community Opportunity Respect Equity 

 


